Lieut. Paul D. Hinkle, Athletic Officer, Great Lakes Naval Training School, Great Lakes, Illinois.

Dear Tony:

This letter will introduce to you Arthur Arnold Cansler, aviation cadet, who has been on my varsity basketball team for the past three weeks. He is being returned to the Great Lakes station.

Cansler has played in four of our six games and has given a fine account of himself. He is cooperative to an unusual degree, has a fine personality and has the ability to make friends among his fellows. He is wise on the skills of basketball and in my opinion is a very fine athlete and a fine influence to have on your squad.

Doubtless you have more athletes than you can handle, but if you are in need of an additional fine athlete I am sure Cansler will do you no harm.

With congratulations on your fine football and basketball record to date, and with kindest personal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.